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In its December 14, 2011 filing in this proceeding, CCE submitted what it characterizes 

as a “Corrected Version” of the Sourcing Agreement.  CCE’s filing included a redline of the 

Sourcing Agreement showing the proposed “corrections” and a document summarizing the 

revisions.  The summary document identifies for each “Section/Subsection Changed” a 

corresponding “Reason for Revision”.  Except for the changes proposed to Schedules 5.2A and 

5.2B, the reasons for revision are designated by CCE, without elaboration, as “Typographical 

Error”, “Scrivener’s Error” or “Termination Provision (inconsistent with P.A. 97-0630)”. 

At the outset, Nicor Gas notes that CCE’s summary of revisions document identifies a 

number of Sourcing Agreement provisions as containing changes that do not appear to show 

changes in CCE’s redline of the Sourcing Agreement.  In particular, Nicor Gas was not able to 

discern what corrections, if any, were proposed to Sourcing Agreement Sections 2.10(d)(i), 2.11, 

4.3(a), 4.6, 4.7, 4.10, 4.11, 10.1, 10.2, 10.3, 10.8, 12.6, 12.7(g) or 14.14 or to Sourcing 

Agreement defined terms “Illinois Public Utilities Act”, “Monthly Annualized Average”, 

“Permitted Liens” or “Re-Allocated SNG Quantity”.  This apparent carelessness on the part of 

CCE leads to the even greater concern that CCE has included “corrections” in its submittal to the 

Commission that have not been identified at all. 

With respect to the specific proposed CCE “corrections” that Nicor Gas has been able to 

identify and understand, Nicor Gas comments as follows: 

i. Section 4.2 – The reason offered for revision is “scrivener’s error”.  This proposed 
change does not correct an error.  CCE appears to be advocating a substantive change 
with which Nicor Gas is not in agreement.  The Sourcing Agreement provides that 
SNG is not considered delivered if it is not accepted by the Receiving Pipeline.  This 
is what was intended by the IPA and makes sense because the utilities should not be 
obligated for gas tendered by CCE that the interstate pipeline will not take.  CCE’s 
proposed revision seems to make the utilities responsible for receipt of gas tendered 
by CCE that the interstate pipeline has refused to accept.  But even this is unclear 
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because the term “Conforming SNG” that CCE proposes in its revised language by 
definition only includes SNG that the Receiving Pipeline has accepted.  

 
ii. Section 4.8 – The reason offered for revision is “scrivener’s error”.  This proposed 

change does not correct an error.  The significance, if any, of adding the word 
“designated” to this section is not clear and Nicor Gas is not in agreement.  If there is 
some subtle difference between “the point of interconnection” and “the designated 
point of interconnection”, the difference escapes Nicor Gas unless it is intended to 
alter the substantive rights of the parties relative to the manner in which the delivery 
point is to be established under the Sourcing Agreement.     

 
iii. Section 5.1, first change – The reason offered for revision is “scrivener’s error”.  This 

proposed change does not correct an error.  CCE is advocating a substantive change 
with which Nicor Gas is not in agreement.  The Sourcing Agreement provides that the 
utility is to pay the contract price for gas accepted for delivery.  If gas is tendered for 
delivery but the utility does not accept tender for reasons that are not excused under 
the contract, the utility must pay cover damages not the contract price for the gas 
tendered but not accepted.  CCE’s change is inappropriate in that it creates confusion 
about whether the utility is obligated to pay the full contract price for gas tendered but 
not accepted.  That is the reason the change proffered by CCE was not adopted by the 
IPA. 

  
iv. Section 14.1(b) – The reason offered for revision is a “scrivener’s error”.  While the 

second of the three changes in this section points out an error since there is no 
applicable exhibit to the Sourcing Agreement, the first and third proposed changes do 
not correct errors.  CCE is advocating a substantive change with which Nicor Gas is 
not in agreement.  The Sourcing Agreement provided for CCE’s lenders to provide 
the utility with a non-disturbance agreement that is reasonably acceptable both to the 
lenders and the utilities.  CCE’s change is inappropriate because it deprives the 
utilities of the right to advance their positions concerning the form and substance of a 
reasonable non-disturbance agreement.    

 
v. Section 14.20 (Non-Severability) – The reason offered for revision is “termination 

provision (inconsistent with P.A. 97-0630)”.  That is not an accurate characterization 
of the non-severability provision approved by the IPA.  This provision is not a utility 
termination right provision at all.  It is a standard provision addressing a contract 
construction issue.  The provision does not provide the utility a “right” to terminate 
the contract; rather, it describes the automatic consequence if there is a determination 
of invalidity.  Interestingly, CCE now seeks to disavow a provision that it proposed 
and that Nicor Gas never contested.  This very provision was contained in CCE’s 
initial proposed sourcing agreement submitted to the IPA (Section 14.2 of that draft).   

 
vi. Schedules 5.2A and 5.2B – The reasons offered for the revisions are the inclusion of 

capital costs, rate of return and O&M costs.  As discussed in Section II of Nicor Gas’ 
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Position Statement, Nicor Gas contends that these two schedules are incorrect and 
confusing and should be revised as set forth in Nicor Gas’ Exhibit B.     

 
Finally, CCE has proposed a “correction” deleting Section 1.2(h) of the Sourcing 

Agreement, offering as its reason “termination provision (inconsistent with P.A. 97-0630).”  

Nicor Gas notes that it was the clear intent of the IPA to assign to CCE certain risks associated 

with changes in law.  Given this clear IPA intent, one could argue that the placement of the text 

addressing this risk allocation in Section 1.2(h) rather than as an additional “Event of Default” 

under Section 12.1 of the Sourcing Agreement represents a “scrivener’s error” that could be 

“corrected” by moving that text to Section 12.1 of the Sourcing Agreement.    

    
 


